
 
 
 
 
June 4, 2021 
 
Rebecca Keith 
Chair, CPARB 
c/o Department of Enterprise Services 
PO Box 41401 
Olympia, WA 98504-1401 
 

Dear Chair Keith, 

On behalf of the Associated General Contractors (AGC) of Washington, I would like to endorse Bill 
Dobyns’ application for the Vice Chair position with CPARB. 

Bill is an expert in his field, having served in leadership positions for general contractor firms for more 
than two decades and earning the DBIA and LEED AP certifications.  He is also an experienced volunteer 
with CPARB as he served on the PRC for three years and as a member of the CPARB Board for two.  In 
addition to participating in the reauthorization process, Bill served as co-chair of the Subcontractor Bid 
Listing Policy Evaluation Committee.  In that role he facilitated recommendations, all of which were 
endorsed by the CPARB Board and ultimately passed into law by the Legislature.  This effort is just one 
example of Bill’s ability to ensure different points of view are heard and to gain agreement.  We are 
confident Bill will bring this same spirit of consensus-building to the Vice Chair position. 

Bill also serves his community and industry.  He is a former Board member for Rebuilding Together 
Eastside, and he is an active member of AGC.  We are pleased to support his application for the CPARB 
Vice Chair position. 

Sincerely, 

David D’Hondt 
Executive Vice President 
AGC of Washington 
 
 
 


